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Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, I am pleased to join you today to testify on the Governor’s proposed budget for the University System of Maryland.  On behalf of the Board of Regents, I want to first express my appreciation—to the Governor and the members of the General Assembly—for the strong support shown for the University System.  Today I will give a brief overview of the USM, with Chancellor Kirwan following up with more specific details.

As you know, Governor O’Malley has proposed a budget featuring a 6.8 percent increase—$63.6 million—in general funds to support the University System of Maryland’s FY 2008 operating budget.  This funding will enable the USM to address our shared priorities of quality, access and affordability.  

The Board of Regents has taken several steps to do our part in meeting these shared goals.  The updating of our Strategic Plan, the work of both the Tuition Task Force and the Financial Aid Task Force, and our new STEM initiative are all examples of ways in which the USM is taking the lead in overcoming key challenges.

Perhaps the most telling example of our commitment can be seen in our Effectiveness and Efficiency initiative.  Through E&E we have reengineered many of our academic and administrative processes to cut costs, while enhancing the quality of our programs.  Our efforts on the administrative side—using the system as a universal purchasing agent—and on the academic side—lowering time to degree, requiring out-of-classroom credits, increasing faculty workload—have been remarkable.  

Through E&E, the USM has reduced expenditures by more than $35 million over the past two years.  This figure doesn’t include cost avoidance or alternative revenue enhancement . . . it considers only real money taken out of our budget.  And we are on track to achieve an additional $36-million reduction in expenditures over the next two years.  E&E is one of the reasons the USM received an upgrade of our bond rating last year, saving our institutions millions of dollars annually in debt service costs.

Clearly, as a system, we have taken real and meaningful steps to address the challenges we face.  The University System of Maryland will continue to work in partnership with the state’s elected officials to protect affordable, high-quality education; solidify the state’s role as a leader in the knowledge economy; and ensure a productive and competitive workforce for our state. The budget increase proposed by the Governor will enable us to build upon these efforts and continue our progress toward these goals.  We urge its passage.

